
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 17 August 2006 

8. TAYLOR’S MISTAKE BEACH TOILETS AND CHANGING ROOMS REPLACEMENT 
 
 The Board considered a report from Joanne Walton, Parks and Waterways Area Advocate, seeking its 

approval to a plan for the Taylors Mistake Beach toilets and changing block replacement, and to the 
occupation of legal road reserve by the replacement building. 

 
 The new facility will provide male and female changing rooms and toilets, a family changing room, two 

accessible changing rooms with toilets, outside seating and a wash-down shower area. 
 
 Mr Richard Wiki, artist, also attended the meeting for this item and explained to the Board his concepts 

for the two art works to be provided on the exterior of the building. 
 
 The Board resolved to approve: 
 
 1. The plan for the replacement of the Taylor’s Mistake Beach toilets and changing rooms, 

amended as a result of consultation feedback.  
 
 2.       That the Greenspace Unit commence the construction programme. 
 
 3. Occupation of the legal road reserve at Taylor’s Mistake Beach by the replacement toilets and 

changing rooms building. 
 
 Note: The Board indicated its support for the proposed art work for the toilet block, and it was agreed 

that there be an official opening once the art work had been installed. 
 
 


